[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]
image1.jpg
the bulletin and gave Father Sid’s email, for response. We need more people to help with this
endeavor. Cheryl will check with Lourdes and Don Parker and others to see if they would be able
to help. A decision needs to be made as to what information will go in the bulletin and what will
go in the newsletter to avoid duplication and whether this will be monthly or quarterly. Cheryl will
put another notice in the bulletin asking for a volunteer to guide this process. Phil volunteered to
write an article regarding tax free incentives in donating IRA required withdrawals to the parish.
Other suggestions for inclusion were: coming events and follow up to past events, community
happenings, and areas of interest to parishioners.

Highlight ministries: Father Jim reported we are continuing to highlight the church ministries.
The next few weeks will highlight Pastoral Care, Music and Advent Prayer Renewal - the 1%
Challenge.

New Business:

Neighborhood Communities: Father Jim reported we have the communities and the number of
households in each community. We need to follow up with missing parishioners who may be ill
or who have moved on. Deacon Sandy has been tasked with this in order to get it up and running.
Saint Kateri near Poquoson, has a good program that is working. Magdalene found an article as to
what Catholics in a new area are looking for, some of the main topics were, a good homily, feeling
welcome, activities for the children and parking among others. This will be an ongoing item.

Community Socials: Father Jim reported the brunches and dinners have been well received and
we want to continue these, such as Veterans Brunch, Mother’s Day and Father’s Day Brunch, All
Saints Brunch and the newly formed Comfort Ministry had a luncheon for those who have lost a
loved one during the last year.

Additional New Business: Christine Van Buren is looking into free announcements. Would it be
possible to have a video of the homily or outline on Facebook or a webpage?

Pastor’s Comments: It was decided that all members of the Council will send Chriss items they
would like included in the meeting agenda each month, no later than one week prior to the meeting.
She will prepare the agenda from those topics and send it out one week before each meeting.

Next Meeting: The next regular meeting will be on Wednesday, December 7, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.
in the Adult Learning Center. We will hold the Parish Council Christmas Party on Wednesday,
January 4, 2017 at 6:30 P.M. This will be for spouses and members, a memo will go out so
everyone can sign up for what they want to bring.

Closing: Father Jim said the closing prayer, and Cheryl adjourned the meeting at 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:

Chriss Lawrence, Secretary




